
 

 

        

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Empty Cross, Empty Tomb 
 
This month we will be celebrating Easter, the time we remember that our Lord and  
Savior rose from the tomb.  The marvel of that return to life, resurrected life, is well  
worth celebrating.  The days of Lent that lead up to the cruel death of Jesus have  
finally been placed behind Him.  Yet for some reason I could not get the thought  
out of my head as to which is more astounding.  The cross, standing empty having  
done its cruelest, violent work or the tomb with its cold dark uncertainty.   
 
Death has always gripped humanity if fear with the unknown of what happens when we die.  Maybe that is why 
as Christians we hold so tenaciously to the symbol of the cross as a source of hope.  Seeing the body of those 
we have loved and held close after they have been prepared for burial gives us closure but not all the answers.  
What was it like to die?  Where do we go and how soon?  Some holding that this life is the end of all life must 
really have questions.  Perhaps this is why God sent Jesus to die.  So we could be certain of the way to glory in 
the presence of God.  After all, we know that Jesus is there and the promise He gave to the thief who believed 
is still dear to us. 
 
The symbolism of baptism is that we are buried with Christ and raise a new creature in His power.  Buried and 
rising do take new meaning with Jesus leaving the tomb on Easter morning.  Still it is difficult to leave our loved 
ones behind at the cemetery.  The “tent” is how we know one another on this earth so how will we know those 
we love when we see them in glory?  Paul reminds us that we sow the perishable to become imperishable.  Still 
we wonder, will we still have the same eye color or what will our other features be like?  The tomb may be 
open but still holds many mysteries. 
 
Still it is an amazing gift that God gave us at Easter time.  The simple fact that Jesus came to endure death so 
we may know peace because it is through death that we too will see God.  It is equally amazing that we know 
that the tomb is also empty because it assures us that death is not able to prevent us from being with Christ.  
While we may not understand all the intricacies of death and what happens with burial, we know that God’s 
Son was willing to go through both so that we might not fear either.   
 
It is also remarkable that we need both.  The tomb would not have been necessary it were not for the cross 
bringing death under the curse for us.  The tomb was only needed to show that death will be defeated for us as 
it was for Jesus.  Rising to new and glorified life is what we have in Christ because of God’s gracious gift, 
received only through faith by grace.  Why God would choose such harsh realities to show the extent of His 
love can only speak to the power of God’s love for us.   
 
Pastor Rus 

 

 
 

 

Shepherd’s Staff                                We gather to worship, we go to serve our Lord. 

March 2016                                               “You will be my witnesses…to the ends of the earth!” 

Parkersburg Christian Reformed Church 

Sunday Worship 9:30 a.m., 6:00 p.m. ~ Church School 10:45 a.m. ~ Life Plus Wed., 6:30 p.m. 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Volunteers needed!! 
As the 5K approaches, we will need 
lots of volunteers.   Easy ways to help 
out and fun at the same time. 
Here is a list of ways you can help: 
1) donate breakfast items (egg bake, 
water bottles, cinnamon rolls, muffins, 
fruit, etc) 
2)Help serve breakfast to participants 
3)Registration table  
4)Hand out packets to runners/walkers 
5)Timers 
6)Spotters/Cheers around the route 
7)Help construct the “tomb” 
8)2 to 4 people on golf carts to  
check on runners/walkers throughout 
route 
This event will not take too much of 
your time.  Everything should be 
completed 10 am.   
Please sign up in the fellowship hall. 
Easy, fun, quick... everyone can help. 
Thanks!  
 

Congregation Photo 
We will be taking an 
overhead picture of the 
Congregation on March 6 
immediately after the 
morning service.  
This is for a digital 
scrapbook for our 125th 
Anniversary. Please, Please, 
try to be in attendance for 
this picture.   
 

5K T-shirts 
What a great response to our 
upcoming 5K Run/Walk to the empty 
tomb.  For those that would like to 
order a T-shirt or sweatshirt and NOT 
participate in the walk, you may do so.  
A copy of what the shirts will look like 
is on the table in the fellowship hall.   
However, I will need to know TODAY if 
possible if you would like one.  The 
cost of the T-shirt is $11. Crew 
sweatshirt $15; Hooded sweatshirt 
$20. 
 

125th Anniversary Congregation 
Meal APRIL 15 PLEASE RESERVE 
THAT NIGHT!! 
An invitation to the meal will be in 
your mail slot next Sunday.  Please 
return your choice of entrée and 
dessert.  Again, we are hoping for 
100% for this meal.   
 

DID YOU KNOW?? 
A listing of those serving during our Sunday services is listed under the multimedia link on the 
church's website.   We have added to the servers our valet parking as well as the Sunday School 
teachers.  
Weekly bulletins are posted as well as the newsletters. 
 



 

 

 

 Happy Birthday  Happy Anniversary   

        

 3/9 Michael Stirling  3/19 Pat & Deb Prier   

 3/11 Kathleen DeGroot  3/21 Don & Annie Allspach   

 3/15 Kay Swanson      

 3/18 Greg Allspach      

 3/24 Teresa Hay      

 3/26 Naomi Allspach      

 3/28 Rhonda Meester      

        

        

        

        

        

        

  
Reminder: If you have anything you’d like included in 
the Shepherd’s Staff, please try to have it to Wendy 
Mulder by the 20

th
 of the month.  The goal is to have 

the newsletter in your mailboxes on the last Sunday of 
the month. 

    

     

     

        

        

      

 Greeters Ushers  Coffee*  

       

 3/6 Sylvia & AnnaMae (N) Delbert Cordes  John & Karen  

  Mike & Stacy (S)     

 3/13 Dave & Betty (N) Ken Meester  Kamie & Cory  

  Larry & Mary (S)     

 3/20 John & Karen (N) Ken Johnson  Paul & Darlene  

  Joel & Brandy (S)     

 3/27 Frank & Betty (N) Ken Kramer  EASTER – Coffee served   

  Ryan & Stacy (S)   before church  

       

       
*If you are unable to serve coffee on your Sunday as listed, please find your replacement. Thank you. 

 

 

March Birthdays/Anniversaries 






















